

City of Concord Weekly City Manager Newsletter

October 26, 2012

ROUTE 3 CORRIDOR IMPROVEMENTS

The contractor continues to dedicate two crews to the replacement of the existing storm sewer on North State Street, from Penacook Street to Granite Avenue. The pipe crews have been making excellent progress in this last segment and we expect to have the drainage component complete in the next couple of weeks. With the new vertical granite curbing installed on the east side of North State Street, the sidewalks, driveways and private walks will be graded and paved as weather permits. This work will be occurring from Call Street to Curtice Avenue. One-lane conditions will persist in this area with minor traffic delays to be expected.



YIELD BEFORE ENTERING ROUNDABOUTS

The dashed YIELD lines have recently been painted at the North State Street/ Franklin Street roundabout. Vehicles approaching the roundabout **must slow down before crossing this line** and yield to any traffic that is already in the roundabout. After crossing this line, vehicles operating within the circular roadway have the right of way and may continue to their desired exit lane. But, when a pedestrian is crossing, all vehicles approaching that particular crosswalk must yield to the pedestrian. These simple rules help maintain the 'slow but steady' traffic operation that makes roundabouts both safe and efficient.



ELECTION INFORMATION



Today is the last day to **register** to vote in the November 6th General election. Residents may register to vote at the City Clerk's Office between the hours of 8:00 AM and 4:30 PM. Absentee ballots are also available from the City Clerk's Office for residents who are unable to vote at the polls on Election Day, due to absence from town or physical disability. You must be registered to vote prior to casting an absentee ballot.

For more information about the election, residents may contact the City Clerk's Office at 225-8500.

